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Chapparal Sage

At our last HOA Board meeting which
was held on October 13, 2008, the Board
and attending community members had
terrific dialogue and healthy conflict
regarding the following three topics:

Asphalt roofing products. I know
many of you received a neon yellow flyer
in your mailbox in early October. To be
clear, that flyer was not approved by me or
any member of the Board. The approved
roofing survey could be found during the
month of October on the
Chapparal website. That
said, I am very apprecia-
tive of the number of
homeowners who called
me to express their concerns
and/or to provide a favorable response rel-
ative to the topic of asphalt roofing prod-
ucts on our community homes. The Board
continues to review a number of top-of-
the line architectural asphalt roofing prod-
uct recommendations and is open to
examining all products to ensure we are
selecting only high-end products for the
community roofing guidelines.

Chapparal Entrance Improvements.
Stay tuned on this topic. At this stage in the
game and as I mentioned during last
month’s newsletter, at this time, the
Chapparal Metro Board and the Chapparal

President’s Report

Next Chapparal 
Board Meeting
Monday, Nov. 10 • 7 p.m.
Creekside Elementary School

Everyone welcome – please join us!

Minutes of the Board meeting held:
Monday, 13 October 2008
Creekside Elementary School

1. Call to order: 7:05 p.m. A few
introductory remarks were made by the
Board President. Three major topics are
on the agenda: (1) a dialogue on roofing
guidelines, (2) community entrance com-
mittee report and (3) community docu-
ment review update.

Board members in attendance: Joni
Hibdon, Mary Ann Neumann, Terri

Arapahoe County News
Arapahoe County Clerk and Recorder

Nancy A. Doty would like to remind vot-
ers to please mark their ballots correctly.
Important voting information is listed
below.

• To vote for the candidate of your
choice, simply complete the arrow on
the ballot with a heavy bold line. 

• If a race has a write-in candidate, a line
is provided. Write the candidate’s name
on the line and complete the arrow.

• You must use blue or black ink pen. 
• Do not use white-out or black marker.

Voters who have requested a mail-in
ballot must vote by mail-in ballot. If a mail-
ballot voter arrives at a polling site on
Election Day, he/she will be required to
vote by provisional ballot. Voters may
request a mail-in ballot by Oct. 28. The
application form can be obtained at www.
arapahoevotes.com or by calling 303-795-
4511. In Arapahoe County, there are three
ways voters can cast their ballots; voting by
a mail-in ballot - which must be requested
by the voter, voting at an Early Vote Site, or
voting at a designated precinct-polling
place. Early Vote will be conducted from
Oct. 20 - Oct. 31 at eight locations. Please
check www.arpahoevotes.com for more
information regarding times and locations.

Homeowners’ Association Board are look-
ing at a few temporary options based on
recommendations from the Entrance
Improvement Committee. The intent is to
have the Chapparal Improvement
Committee provide both Board’s with their
recommendations regarding a long-term
solution. I expect the Chapparal Entrance
Committee will make their recommenda-
tion regarding the temporary Entrance

Improvement issue and the tem-
porary solution will be resolved
at the November 10th
Chapparal HOA Board meet-
ing.

Document Review (also
known as Chapparal

Declaration of Covenants). The
Document Review committee has diligent-
ly been working on ensuring we are bring-
ing Chapparal’s By-Laws, Articles of
Incorporation and Declaration of
Covenants up-to-date to align with
Colorado legislation. More specific infor-
mation will be shared with the community
in January, on this issue.

It may go without saying; however,
trust me when I say that I, the Chapparal
Board, the Chapparal Metro District and
the various committees who are working

continued on page 2

continued on page 2

Community Website
To access the community web-site for

the 1st time, log on to www.chapparal.
org, click on the red “register” link in the
member login box. Enter 4711 for the
code, hit enter and then follow the steps
to create your account.

Chapparal 480 
Homeowners Association Meeting

Lash, Randy McCurdy, Dan Stenersen,
Randy Baham

Other attendees: Phil Bucher, Chris-
topher Worley, Steve Cooper, Jeff Patton,
Bryan and Darla Ollila, Jean Worley

2. The minutes for the September 2008
meeting were approved as written. 
Future newsletters will contain only 
a summary of the meeting minutes; 
the full minutes will be posted on our 
website (www.chapparal.org).
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Chapparal Homeowners Association
Board of Directors

President: Joni Hibdon . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-881-4055
Vice President: Randy McCurdy . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-766-7303
Secretary: Terri Lash . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-617-9911
Treasurer: Mary Ann Neumann . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-690-6823
Director: Bill Andrus . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-795-2828
Director: Randy Baham . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-484-1532
Director: Dan Stenersen . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-400-4460

Newsletter Coordinator
Terri Lash . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . terri.lash@comcast.net

ARC Coordinator
Phil Bucher . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-766-3180

Chapparal Metro District Board Members
ACWWA Operations (8-4:30 M-F): 303-790-4830
ACWWA Emergency/After Hours: 303-580-6133

President: Jim Neumann . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-690-6823
Vice President: Garry Cornish . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-693-4431
Treasurer: Doyle Tinkey . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 720-870-7613
Secretary: Tom Lash . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-617-9911
Director: Gerry Weaver. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-699-6033

The Chapparal Community Newsletter is published monthly by
the Chapparal Homeowners Association, a non-profit homeowners
association. To submit an article, please call a board member.

Advertising
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th of the month for the

next month’s issue except the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.  

To place an ad call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
To find the ad rates and discounts for your newsletter, go to

ColoradoLasertype.com and click on the “Rates & Info” link.
7817 S. Marshall Ct., Littleton CO 80128
email: getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com 

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a
recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the association of
the goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this
newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board of
Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publish-
er nor the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion
through this publication. 

President’s Report, continued from front page

3. Treasurer’s Report. 
a. There are 3 outstanding dues payments for 2008; 

5 status letters to date.
b. Our CDs were reinvested as planned.
c. Sep financials were reviewed and approved as submitted.
d. A draft 2009 budget will be presented at the Nov. meeting.

4. Architectural Review Committee
a. 2 requests were approved; an additional request was 

approved via email vote by the HOA Board
b. Multiple homes remain for sale in the community (12)
c. A handful of repeat out-of-compliances still exist; we will

discuss this further in context with the document review
update 

d. A lengthy roofing discussion occurred – see minutes 
posted on website for details

e. A roofing opinion survey is on line thru 31 Oct.
5. Entrance Improvement Committee Update

a. On-line meeting was held. Short-term recommendation 
was made to the HOA Board.

b. Motion was approved for committee to provide recomm-
endation to Board on short-term options of removal of 
current signs or painting both signs in earth tones.

c. Three of four corner easements have been signed; 
expecting the 4th easement shortly. 

d. Remember, community entrances belong to the CMD – 
their intent is to plant more flowers next Spring; the 
CMD is supportive of the HOA Board and it’s initiative 
to improve our community entrances. 

6. Document Review Update
a. Standing committee meeting every Wed evening, 7-9 p.m., 

at Creekside Elementary; redlined documents available 
1 Nov; next meeting is 5 Nov.

b. Wholesale revision of documents was modified to a 
phased approach

(1) Baseline current community documents to be in accordance 
with State legislation remove references to the Chapparal 

on the above issues, have the community’s best interest in mind
when making decisions. Additionally, we all want to ensure we
maintain and improve our home values.

Additionally, and with winter and the holiday season just
around the corner, please mark December 7th on your calendar –
this is the date of the upcoming Chapparal Sleigh Ride. Thank
you to all of the volunteers who make this great event possible.
Please be sure to have your holiday lights up and burning bright-
ly on the date of the sleigh ride so that everyone can enjoy the
splendor.

I would also like to encourage your participation in the
monthly HOA meetings. If you can fit it into your schedule, the
HOA has two more meetings this year on November 10th and
December 8th. Please join us at 7 p.m. at Creekside Elementary
School. In addition to learning about what is going on within
Chapparal, it is also great way to get to know other people in the
community. And, for those of you who are interested, we can
always use more volunteers – whether on specific committees or
serving as a future board member. 

Together we can keep this a Great Community. Enjoy the fall
season and have a Happy Thanksgiving! 

— Joni Hibdon

Chapparal HOA Minutes, continued from front page

Metro District (CMD) and publish guidelines for flexibility
(2) Work more contentious issues (roofing, RV storage)

7. Chapparal Metro District (CMD) - NTR
8. CenCon – see CenCon article for details
9. Communication

- Newsletter articles are due 17 Oct
- Check the website home page for near-term news items 

that are not timely for the newsletter.
- New website options to be presented at Jan 09 meeting.

10. New business
There have been a number of recent attacks by packs of coy-

otes within Foxfield, Chapparal and Antelope including those on
large dogs (75 lbs) and in daylight. We are contacting surround-
ing communities to help us in an assessing the situation (is this an
anomaly or the future state); we are also talking to the Division

continued on page 3
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of Wildlife about education and ways to assist the community in
creating a balance between safety and living with wildlife.
PLEASE be observant of our surroundings and pay particular
attention to young children and pets.
11. Next meeting is Monday, 10 November 2008, at Creekside
Elementary School, at 7 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

$300 off
Exterior Painting

American family owned. 10 years in business. 
10% discount for cash.

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Black Ink Printing
8-1/2" x 11" • White or Pastel Paper

# Copies: Up to 500 501-1000 1001+
1 side 6.5¢ 5.5¢ 4.5¢
2 sides 10.0¢ 9.0¢ 8.0¢

Colorado Lasertype
303-979-7499

ColoradoLasertype.com for info/rates on our HOA newsletters

Lowest B/W Prices in Town!*
Quality Printing

Full Color Printing: Call for Quote!

* We will meet or beat prices with a quote brought to us.

Chapparal HOA Minutes, continued from page 2

Chapparal Metropolitan District
At the October CMD meeting, the Board decided to lower the

mil levy that supports the District operations from slightly over 4
down to 2.0 mils. This was possible because there is no need for
additional funds for reserves now that the water system has been
transferred to ACWWA and the antenna leases on the water tanks
are producing significant revenues. Ongoing activities this month
include:

• Replacement of the heaters in the pool house 
for both the pool and wading pool

• Fall cleanup of the common open spaces
• Winterizing the pool house
• Fertilization and sprinkler blowout at the pool and entrances
• Winterization of the tennis courts
• Repairs to the roof truss on the pool house
• Holiday lights at the entrances. 

— Doyle Tinkey

Centennial Council of Neighborhoods 
1. The Sheriff’s Dept. has an Explorer Program for a badge in

law enforcement for H.S. age youth. And Fire Depts. are working
with Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts on a variety of badge programs.

2. City of Centennial – the Open Space Committee has been
reconfigured as a Board with duties, selection and membership
reflecting other Centennial boards. You can sign up for email
alerts from the city on a variety of subjects – council and planning
commission agendas, road projects, citizen advisory alerts, news
releases, etc. There is also a Neighborhood Resource Guide with
FAQs, and lots of information for Centennial residents -
www.centennialcolorado.com, click “Living”, then
“Neighborhood Resource Guide”. 

3. The new budget is on the city web site. The public hear-
ing for the budget will be on November 3rd at 7 p.m. The City
will move into the new City Center building about November
20. Open house: Saturday, December 6, 10 a.m.-3 p.m.
Centennial will self-collect its sales tax starting January 1, 2009.
All businesses will license with the city - either for a Business or
a Business/Sales Tax License. Workshops for businesses will be
held to implement the program.

4. Centennial was chosen to present its “Best Practices” in a
5-minute film to be broadcast during the International
City/County Managers Association in Virginia September 22-25.
The video is on the City’s web site. 

5. Swedish home furnishing retailer IKEA will build a store
in Centennial. It will build a 400,000 s.f. store on 13.5 acres
along the west side of I-25 between County Line Road and Dry
Creek Road. IKEA is the largest home furnishing operation in the
world. It is expected to bring the city 500 construction jobs and
400 jobs to operate the facility upon its expected completion in
2010. Sales tax revenue to the city is estimated at $3 million/year.

— Cathy Noon
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Is your business 
struggling in today’s
difficult economy?
I’ve been helping businesses 

succeed for 23 years — 
through good times and bad!

n Inexpensive or free marketing ideas
n Effective websites for as little as $1,500

STEWART
BUSINESS
STRATEGIES

Call for a FREE 
phone consultation
Susan Stewart

303-972-1214

www.ColoradoMusicQuest.com

Now offering KinderMusic
classes for ages 3 to 6

B.S., M.S., MTNA, AMTA

Located between Arapahoe & Smoky Hill Roads
303-627-1161

5 Yrs to Adult • Classical Students • Fun Music for All Ages
Piano
Vocal
Guitar
Drums
Clarinet
Oboe
Flute
Sax

Trumpet
Violin
Cello

It’s Sleigh Time in Chapparal!
Join us for our 6th Annual Sleigh Ride

Grab your hat, your boots and your family and head for
the community holiday sleigh ride event!

When: Sunday, December 7, 2008 from 5-8 p.m.
Where: Right here in our neighborhood! The tent will be fes-

tive and ready for a great time at the corner of Geddes and W.
Chapparal. The horse and wagon/sleigh ride will be along Andes
Circle.

What’s Happening: Come
visit with your neighbors and enjoy
the wonderful Holiday music, hot
drinks and refreshments. There will
be special Holiday crafts for the
kids to keep them occupied while
you enjoy the moment!

Sleigh Ride Reservations. Limited, advanced reservations
will be available by contacting Joni Hibdon at 303.881.4055, by
December 5, 2008. Otherwise, you are will be able to sign-up
when you arrive at the tent.
What Do I Need To Do? If you are planning to decorate the exte-
rior of your home please consider doing it early so that it will be
lit by Dec. 7th. There is nothing that rings in the season like the
welcoming lights of the holidays!

Volunteers Needed! We are for volunteers to assist with serv-
ing beverages, set-up, clean-up, bringing cookies, and assisting
with the kid’s crafts. Please call Joni Hibdon at 303.881.4055 to
volunteer your time to this fun community event.

Logistics! There will be no toilet facilities this year so please
plan accordingly. Chapparal Circle West will be closed between
Geddes and Andes Cir. Intersections and parking will be limited
to roadside parking along the side streets. The street will also 
be closed at Easter for the safety of the children and the horse/
sleigh team. If you are close enough to walk please consider 
that option. Otherwise feel free to park street side but pull off 
as far as possible.

The tent will be lit with welcoming holiday lights so you
won’t have trouble finding the event! Come one, come all!
We’ll keep the fire pit blazing for you!

City of Centennial 
1. The City of Centennial, in partnership with Bicycle

Colorado, and the Cherry Creek School District has received a
grant from the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) for
a Safe Route to School (SRTS) educational program to be conduct-
ed at five Cherry Creek elementary schools during the 2008/2009
school year. The program is named Centennial Strides. The five
Cherry Creek elementary schools that have been selected for this
program are: Willow Creek, Homestead, Greenwood, Heritage and
Walnut Hills. The Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Program is fund-
ed with federal transportation money and was established in 2005.
This program helps educate and encourage children in grades
kindergarten through eighth grade to walk or bike to school. The
success of this program reduces traffic, fuel consumption and air
pollution. In the approved grant, the City of Centennial and
Bicycle Colorado are committed to the following within the Cherry
Creek School District:

• Conduct in class bicycle and pedestrian safety instruction 
• Provide helmets for free/reduced lunch students 
• Provide each Physical Education teacher with the curricu-

continued on page 5

“We all have to go through the tumbler a few 
times before we can emerge as a crystal.”

—Elisabeth Kübler-Ross
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City of Centennial, continued from page 4
lum and tools to continue the program after the grant ends 

• Survey parents and teachers to identify what prevents stu-
dents from biking and walking to school 

• In class surveys (pre and post)to learn how students get to
school and use the results to directly address these concerns 

• Conduct “Walking and Wheeling Weeks” at each of the
schools to encourage kids to walk or bike to school 

• Conduct “Bike Safety Days” for parents and students to
refresh their skills 

• Work with community officers to focus on specific traffic
issues with each school 

• Raise awareness in the community of kids biking and
walking to school 

• Send home informational fliers to parents and children
about how to safely walk or bike

2. The City of Centennial Youth Commission is excited to wel-
come three newly appointed Youth Commissioners. Parker
Calbert is a senior at Arapahoe High School and is the Youth Corp
Coordinator, Ben Horbitt is a junior at Arapahoe High School and
Kayla Hudson is a junior at Cherokee Trail High School. The
Centennial Youth Commission was formed by City Council in July
2003 as a way to provide a voice for the City’s youth. The
Commission is composed of 11 teens that live in Centennial, rang-
ing in age from 13 to18. The Youth Commission develops suggest-
ed ordinances, participates in City wide events, manages the
Mayor’s Youth Corp, develops and participates in community pro-
grams, attends municipal conferences and more. Youth
Commissioners attend Centennial City Council meetings on
Monday evenings where they are often asked for the Commission’s

Perform regular roof maintenance

PP Don't risk getting cancelled by
your insurance carrier - take care
of maintenance issues now!

PP Be proactive rather than reactive -
address potential problem areas
before they turn into major issues!

Hail Damage

Wind Damage

Maintenance

Roof Certifications

Free Estimates

Locally Owned & Operated

Member, Troubleshooter Network

Preferred Contractor Most Ins. Companies

CCaallll
TTooddaayy!!

(303) 841-8200
AGAPE CONSTRUCTION & ROOFINGAGAPE CONSTRUCTION & ROOFING

Wood Shake SpecialistWood Shake Specialist

KKeeeeppYYoouurr RRooooff IInnssuurraabbllee

CCaallll
TTooddaayy!!

(303) 841-8200

perspective. The Commission meets on the second and fourth
Thursday of each month at 7 p.m. at the Centennial City Offices. 

3. The week of 13 Oct the Colorado Department of Transpor-
tation (CDOT) will begin an intersection improvement project on
University Boulevard (State Highway 177) at Arapahoe Road. The
project will reconstruct the intersection in concrete, widen portions
of University Boulevard and Arapahoe Road to accommodate
acceleration and deceleration lanes into and out of Southglenn
mall, improve drainage and replace the traffic signal. Throughout
the project, motorists can expect various single lane closures on
University Boulevard and Arapahoe Road from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30
p.m., Monday through Friday. In addition, occasional night and
weekend work can take place from 6 p.m. to 6 a.m. For weekly
lane closure information, please visit http://www.dot.state.
co.us/TravelInfo/currentcond/. Throughout the project, motorists

continued on page 6



Page 6 Chapparal Sage / November 2008

SNOW REMOVAL
Don’t get stuck in your driveway this winter!!!

Call us to get on the schedule for 
professional and reliable snow removal.

(303) 808-8624
Ottotim@comcast.net

www.premierelawns.com

City of Centennial, continued from page 5
can expect delays and alternate routes are strongly advised. CDOT
would like to remind motorist to pay attention to all construction
signs and flaggers and to “Slow for the Cone Zone.” Jalisco
International, Inc. is the contractor for this $4 million project. The
entire project will be complete by the end of August 2009. The
project is funded by CDOT and the City of Centennial.

4. In June 2008, by a majority vote, the City of Centennial
became a Home Rule city. Being Home Rule allows the City to
collect its own Sales Tax, instead of having the Colorado
Department of Revenue collect it on behalf of the City. Effective
January 1, 2009, retailers of tangible personal property and tax-
able services are required to have a Biannual Business and
Retailer Sales Tax License and begin remitting the collected City
of Centennial Sales Tax directly to the City. To learn more about
Centennial Sales Tax, workshops are scheduled at the City of
Centennial Offices, in City Council Chambers located at 12503
East Euclid Dr. Call 303.325.8000 to RSVP or with questions.
Saturday, November 8, 2008 9 a.m. – 11 a.m.

5. The reconstruction of Arapahoe Rd. between Colorado
Blvd. and Holly St. is expected to begin Monday, Oct. 27. The
reconstruction project will be completed in phases and will pro-
vide: upgraded pedestrian amenities, such as continuous side-
walks and ramps a new entrance to Newton Middle School
including a new traffic signal at this location, drainage improve-
ments, a new concrete roadway surface. At least one lane of
Arapahoe Rd. will be open in each direction throughout the
reconstruction project although alternate routes are advised. All
business access from Arapahoe Rd. will remain open during this
project. For more information about this project call 720-475-
7122 or email at arapahoeroad@pbsj.com.

Cherry Creek Schools News – November 2008
www.CherryCreekSchools.org
For questions or concerns about Cherry Creek Schools, con-

tact Tustin Amole at 720-554-4475.
IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2008-2009

Fall Break Oct. 27 - 31, 2008
Winter Break Dec. 22, 2008 - Jan. 2, 2009
Spring Break Mar. 30 - Apr. 3, 2009

CHESLEY NAMED SUPERINTENDENT
The Cherry Creek School District Board of Education unani-

mously selected Deputy Superintendent Mary Chesley to succeed
Dr. Monte Moses as Superintendent, effective January 1, 2009.
Chesley, who has been with the Cherry Creek School District for
19 years, was the sole finalist for the position of Superintendent.
She has served the district as a teacher, principal, Executive
Director, Assistant Superintendent and Deputy Superintendent.
Her responsibilities have included supervision of the district’s 39
elementary schools, 10 middle schools, and six high schools, as
well as alternative programs in the district.
DID YOU KNOW?

2008 graduates of the Cherry Creek School District earned
more than $30 million in scholarships.

2008 SAT scores rose significantly, while ACT scores
increased by the highest margin in district history. Both surpass
state and national averages.

Cherry Creek Schools’ students are currently enrolled in more
than 10,000 Advanced Placement and International Baccalaureate
courses.

Two-thirds of Cherry Creek Schools rank Excellent or High
and no schools rank Low or Unsatisfactory on the School
Accountability Reports.
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RESIDENTIAL CLEANING SERVICE.
Trusted, family owned. Contact us at 
303-565-9587. www.healthycleaninc.com

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX
SET. Brand new in plastic. Retails $499,
asking $235. Also, NEW KING SIZE pil-
lowtop set. Retails $699, asking $385.
Both w/ warranty. 303-742-4860. [11]

HOUSECLEANING SERVICES. Tell
me what you need. 720-870-4711. [12]

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $3.50/line. Call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 to place an ad. The
deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue
(i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of Dec. 6th.

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

A-1 Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning: Res.
& Comm. Repair/restretch. Tile & grout
Cleaning 24 hr. emerg. 303-794-6528 

Painting/color consulting 720-331-7032

MIKE THE PLUMBER FORMERLY
DUKE’S PLUMBING- 14 yrs. exp.
Competitive rates. 720-422-8139

PERFECTION PAINTING 303-437-7244

A+ HANDYMAN Home Improvement
Services Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter &
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels,
drywall repairs & texturing, decks, fencing,
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles,
carpeting & hardwood flooring. Member of
BBB. Call A+ for fast, professional service
every time. Steve, 303-979-7858 Major credit
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded.
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

Teen Services
This list is provided as a free service to residents of Chapparal. If you would like your teen’s name added, deleted or changed, please call

Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499. No recommendation or endorsement of any of the names on this list is implied or stated by Colorado
Lasertype or the association board. Categories: (B) Babysitting *CPR Red Cross Certified (P) Pet & House sitting (L) Lawn care (S) Snow removal

For advertising information, ad 
rates and details about our graphic and 
web design services, visit our website:

ColoradoLasertype.com

Torey Anderson 18 B*/P 303-617-9863
Jamie Anderson 16 B*/P 303-617-9863
Sarah Anderson 16 B*/P 303-693-5897
April Anderson 12 P 303-693-5897
Kelly Brown 17 B*/P 720-870-6671
Madeline Brown 15 B*/P 720-870-6671
Caroline Brown 13 B*/P 720-870-6671
Callie Cuff 15 B* 303-690-4915
Jonathan Craig 16 B* 303-617-1378
Emma Dakin 15 B*/P 303-627-4114

Emily Dombos 14 B*/P 303-220-8264
Ashlyn Hummer 14 B* 303-690-7322
Kelsey Kopecky 16 B*/P 303-693-9801
Monet Looze 14 B*/P 303-699-6359
Simone Looze 18 P 303-699-6359
Spencer McGurk 17 P/L/S 303-693-8104
Luke Suchomel 15 P/L/S 303-627-0990
Jesse Suchomel 11 P/L/S 303-627-0990
Liz Teklits 13 B 720-886-0785
Ian Troyan 14 P 303-690-7904
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Colorado Lasertype
7817 S. Marshall Ct.
Littleton CO 80128
303/979-7499

1ST CLASS
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
LITTLETON, CO
PERMIT NO. 481

In Cherry Creek Schools, less than 5% of the general fund is
used for central administration. 82% is spent on instruction.

The Creek School District has received the Distinguished
Budget Presentation Award from the Government Finance
Officers Association (GFOA) every year since 1994; the
Meritorious Budget Award from the Association of School
Business Officials International (ASBO) each year since 1997, as
well as the Certifi cate of Excellence in Financial Reporting from
ASBO and the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in
Financial Reporting from GFOA every year since 1993.
STORM SCHEDULE INFORMATION

Now that fall is here, winter weather can’t be far behind! For 
the latest information about snow closures, delayed starts, and
early or late dismissals, just check the district’s web site, www.

cherrycreekschools.org, local media or call your Area Hotline:
• North Area Hotline 720-554-4701
• West Area Hotline 720-554-4702
• Southeast Area Hotline 720-554-4703

Cherry Creek Schools News, continued from page 6 
When a school is on delayed start:

• HIGH SCHOOL bus pickup and school start times are
delayed 30 minutes.

• ELEMENTARY SCHOOL and PRESCHOOL (AM
ONLY) bus pickup and school start times are delayed 1 hour.

• MIDDLE SCHOOL, CARE/PREP, JOLIET LEARNING
CENTER, OUT-OF-DISTRICT and VOCATIONAL programs bus
pickup and school start times are delayed 1 hour and 30 minutes.

• CHALLENGE SCHOOL start time is delayed 1 hour.
• I-TEAM program start times are delayed 30 minutes.
• MID-DAY KINDERGARTEN buses will pick up at their

regular times.
• BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL DAY CARE programs

operate on a normal schedule.
• Afternoon dismissal times will be the same as usual for all

schools unless otherwise announced.
For more information, visit www.cherrycreekschools.org and

click on School Closures.


